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 A Final Letter from Lezley at the Manse 

Dear all,  
 

S ummer suns are beginning to shine and as I type this, the sunshine is flooding into the manse, and Pip is 
snoozing on the sofa [I know I shouldn’t let him!].  It’s hard to know how to begin to say goodbye when I’ve 

enjoyed a very special six years as your Minister in Currie Kirk.  Time has flown by in many ways, and I’ve always 
seen that as a good sign of busyness, positive relationships and activity, and the opportunity to be part of so many 
different things in this community.  I’ve even got married and turned 40 into the bargain! 
 So it is with mixed emotions that I will leave Currie at the end of June to take up my new appointment as 
Associate Minister at Greyfriars Kirk in the city centre.  These decisions are never easy, but just as I felt called to 
Currie from Dundee, so I have felt called to Greyfriars, and I have to trust that I’m responding to God and where 
God leads me.  I’m looking forward to being part of a team ministry and working alongside the parish minister, 
Richard Frazer, and the opportunity to be involved in all the different aspects of the life and work of Greyfriars. 
 I know that this leaves an unsettled time ahead in Currie, but I have every confidence that in time to come 
your new minister will lead you forward, and in the interim, that there is much to be continuing with and much to 
be celebrating together as the people of God in this place. 
 Ministers never forget the places they have been, nor the people they have met along the way….perhaps 
more than you will ever know, you go with me in many ways, because what we have shared together becomes part 
of who I am, and forms my ministry past, present and future. 
 I wish you every blessing in the time that lies ahead, and you will remain in my thoughts, prayers and happy 
memories. 
 
God Bless, 
Lezley J. Stewart 

Pip Ponders….. 

T here is something afoot at the manse….or perhaps I 

should say a-paw!  Things are getting moved about 

and Mum seems to be scurrying around like a busy bee and 

I keep getting into trouble for getting under her feet.   

 We’re on the move apparently, not that anyone 

asked me if that was ok, but I will go wherever She leads me 

of course.  However, I did hear there was already some 

other dog at this Greyfriars place—Bobby I think he’s 

called—I hope he’s no competition for me! 

 New things can be both scary and exciting as I’ve 

discovered in my short life.  For a young dog I’m already quite set in my ways, and I know I’m going to have to be 

brave, particularly since I’m going to be going to Doggy Day Care while mum and dad are at work and I’ll have to 

hold my own in a pack of bigger dogs!  On one paw that’s quite scary, but on the other paw, just think how much 

fun I will have playing all day! 

 Most things are like that I suppose….you can look at the positives or the negatives.  So, I’ve loved my start 

in life in Currie, the places I’ve scampered and the people I’ve met, and I’ve really appreciated your interest in my 

column….but I’ll miss sharing my news with you and being patted by you in the street….but just as Mum goes 

where and when her Master calls, so I will follow Her faithfully too.  Keep pondering though….! Pip x 
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Prayer for Pentecost 
 
Mighty God, 
we remember this day, with awe and wonder. 
The events of that day of Pentecost long ago 
which so transformed the lives of the apostles. 
 
Move in us, we pray. 

 
We remember how in the space of a few moments their experience was revolutionised— 
Their expectations turned upside down, their attitudes changed forever; 
One moment consumed by fear, the next radiating confidence; 
One moment uncertain of the future, the next sure of their calling; 
One moment wrestling with doubt, the next full of faith; 
One moment hiding behind locked doors, the next preaching boldly to the crowds. 
 
Move in us, we pray. 
 

Almighty God, 
you came through your Spirit and life was never the same again. 
Come to us, breathing new fire into our hearts,  
new energy into our lives, new life into our souls. 
Transform our fear, anxiety and doubt, filling us with confidence and faith. 
 
Move in us, we pray. 
 
Open our minds to new horizons, new experiences and a new way of looking at life, and so may 
we live by the Spirit, bearing rich fruit to your glory. 
 
Move in us, we pray, through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 
Amen. 

 

 

Ten Things About Pentecost 

P entecost Sunday falls this year on 8 June.  But many people, including Christians, may not know 
why the day is special or what is celebrated.  Unlike Easter and Christmas, when colourful eggs, 

Easter bunnies, Christmas trees and Santa Claus are harbingers of the upcoming Christian holidays, 
there are no such social markers by secular society ahead of Pentecost.  For those who would like a 
quick and basic understanding of what Pentecost Sunday is, 10 things are listed below: 

1.  Pentecost Sunday marks the day when the Holy Spirit descended upon the Apostles. 
2.  Pentecost Sunday occurs 50 days after Easter. 
3.  The Bible records Pentecost in Acts 2:1-13. 
4.  Pentecost comes 10 days after the Ascension of Jesus Christ. 
5.  Pentecost is also known as “the birthday of the Church”. 
6.  Pentecost fulfils Jesus’ promise to send the “Helper” and “Spirit of Truth” in John chapter 16: 5-15. 
7.  Pentecost launches the large-scale spreading of the Gospel after Jesus' ascension.  Acts 2:41 records that after 

Peter spoke to the crowd after receiving the Holy Spirit, some 3,000 people were baptised. 
8.  The Pentecostal movement derives its name from the New Testament event in the second chapter of Acts. 
9.  Jews also celebrate Pentecost, but not for the same reason as Christians.  The celebration by Jews of Pentecost 

is to observe God giving the Ten Commandments on Mount Sinai 50 days after the Exodus.  The Pentecost in 
Jewish tradition takes place 50 days after Passover. 

10. In Western Churches, Pentecost is usually represented with the colour red, which symbolises the fire of the 
Holy Spirit. 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=pentecost&hl=en&biw=1211&bih=615&tbm=isch&tbnid=IlhWQN5zvyYUTM:&imgrefurl=http://lcogop.blogspot.com/2010/05/pentecost-is-coming.html&docid=U2nnvwgY0XxssM&imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/_YOMuk7xZTEs/S_YICz2x8rI/AAAAAAAAAbY/oc
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=holy+spirit&start=123&hl=en&biw=1211&bih=615&tbm=isch&tbnid=uuqNOhoQUT19_M:&imgrefurl=http://www.archdpdx.org/ccr/guided_HS.html&docid=qBdE1YFWtZfZAM&imgurl=http://www.archdpdx.org/ccr/Graphics/headerimage.gif&w=350&h=287&ei=C
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=qlQ839rADbFA-M&tbnid=4y1DnsH6xXulMM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.bibleview.org/en/Bible/Easter/PentecostFire/&ei=o4d6U6uLAqGj0QXhwYD4CQ&bvm=bv.67229260,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNEp
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“Champions Challenge” 

Children’s Holiday Club 
Monday 28th July – Friday 1st  August 

10am – 12noon at the Gibson Craig Halls 
 

 

What is it?   A week long holiday club for children with a sports and activity theme.  Games, crafts, Bible sto-

ries, songs, team work and challenges! 

 

Who is it for?  For children of Primary 1-7 age.  It is hoped that children attend the full week. 

 

What does it cost?  £5 for the week.  All materials and refreshments are included. 

 

How do I reserve a place? Please register by emailing currie_kirk@btconnect.com [or telephoning 0131 451 

5141] with the name, age and address of each child attending.  A registration form is also available at 

www.curriekirk.org  

Letter from: 
Rev Alan Gibson, Head of Stewardship, The Church of Scotland  
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  

I  write to thank you most sincerely for supporting the worship, mission and service of the Church through the mon-
ey you give in your offerings. It is important that you know what happens to this money and this letter intends to 

explain how your congregation’s Ministries and Mission Contribution will be used to enable the work of the Church in 
2014.  

Currie—Total Contribution to Ministries and Mission for 2014—£93,557 

 
 

As you will see, the contributions your church makes ensure a very diverse ministry is maintained and that the Gospel 
of Jesus Christ is shared in many ways and places.  Many churches have made additional Ministries and Mission con-
tributions throughout the past year and these have also been gratefully received.  
 
Yours in Christ,  
Alan Gibson 

MINISTRIES (86%) 
  

£80,459 of your total contribution will go towards 
the costs of providing over 1,000 ministers and other 
parish workers in communities throughout Scotland 
and in the Presbytery of England. This contribution 

also assists with the costs of recruitment and training. 
  

The 2014 cost of a parish minister at the top of the 
stipend scale is £40,411 (stipend plus employer’s na-
tional insurance and pension contributions). If your 
contribution to ministries is above this figure, then 
your church is meeting the full cost of your ministry 
and supporting other congregations. If it is less than 

£40,411, your congregation (or linked charge) is being 
supported by other congregations. 

MISSION (14%) 
  

£13,098 of your total contribution will be used to 
support the Church’s work in: resourcing congrega-

tions for Christian education and outreach; providing 
social care services in Christ’s name to further the 

caring work of the Church to people in need; accom-
panying partners around the world on our shared 

Christian journey; contributing the Church’s opinion 
in public debate and on issues affecting Scotland and 
the World; providing central day-to-day service work 
in administrative, financial and legal matters; and in 

planning the General Assembly and ensuring the 
Moderator represents the Church. 

mailto:currie_kirk@btconnect.com
http://www.curriekirk.org
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T he Summer Outing to Loch Lomond turned out to be a mystery tour when our 
coach driver, after taking us the scenic route via Stirling, took a wrong turning near 

Drymen and we nearly ended up in Glasgow.  We eventually arrived in Luss more than an 
hour late just as the rain came on.  However the welcome we received from the ladies of 
Luss Parish Church Guild more than made up for our late arrival.  We all squeezed into 
the Manse where a lovely spread of scones, pancakes, cakes, tea and coffee had been 
prepared by the Guild ladies.  We then visited the beautiful and historical Church with a 
talk by one of the members and then looked round the Pilgrim Centre.  Unfortunately it 
was still raining but we still managed to have a walk in the village before joining the 
coach which took us to the Lomond Shores Shopping Centre for some retail therapy 
before going to the Balloch Hotel for an excellent tea.  Despite the weather we all 
enjoyed our day and my thanks go to Moira and Dorothy for making all the 
arrangements. 
 I wish all members and friends a good summer and look forward to welcoming 
everyone at our first meeting of the new session on Tuesday 2 September at 10.00 am. 
 
Mary Thomson 

The Guild 

I  am delighted to announce that the sum of £6,291.57 has been raised this year in 
Currie during Christian Aid Week.  This is a marvellous result given the economic 

climate and I would like to extend a huge ‘thank you’ to contributors for their 
generosity.  Additionally I would like to thank the Collectors, without whom we would 

be unable to support the excellent work of Christian Aid. 
 I have previously appealed for used ink cartridges and mobile phones for which we were receiving a 
contribution from a recycling firm.  Sadly I have to report that we have just heard that used cartridges are no longer 
going to be processed (although they will accept unused ones!) - however we will now take DVD players, laptops and 
i pods/pads, in addition to mobile phones.  If you have any of these items that you would like to dispose of, please 
use the marked receptacles in the Gibson Craig Hall or Link Building.  
 More about the work of Christian Aid in Scotland can be found on their web site at: 

http://www.christianaid.org.uk/scotland/christian-aid-in-scotland/ 
 This site is updated on a very regular basis depending upon the current activities and gives you the 
opportunity to receive e mails and further information should you so desire. 
 
Ishbel Massie 

Long Service Presentations 
 

T wo of our Elders, Krys Hume and Douglas Robertson, were presented with long service 
certificates during worship on Sunday 27 April.  Both were ordained as Elders on 5 June 1983 

and have served Currie Kirk faithfully in a variety of roles. 
 Over the years Krys has frequently worked with children, initially as Leader of the 
Beginners’ Sunday School, with more recent involvement in Holiday Clubs and Messy Church.  She 
is a member of the Worship Team, Joint Safeguarding Coordinator, a former Presbytery Elder and 

has represented Currie Kirk at the General Assembly. 
 For many years Douglas used his gardening skills to great effect maintaining the gardens at the Manse and 
Kirk House at one time or another.  In the days of less advanced printers he was a member of the team responsible 
for running off the Kirk magazine and currently delivers the CDs of the worship services to the housebound. 

“I to the Hills will lift mine eyes” 

One of the windows in Luss 

Parish Church 

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=p7ueA9dE9JUbaM&tbnid=cNT61JiXS85YWM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Church_of_Scotland&ei=otB3U_i5KIX00gW3sYDIDA&bvm=bv.66917471,d.ZWU&psig=AFQjCNGPf8zV53rT
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 Reflections on trypraying Vigil 
20 million adults in the UK pray* 

13 million pray at least once a month* 

9 million pray every day* 

1 in 3 people believe God will answer their prayers* 

(* source Tearfund) 
 

trypraying deliberately focuses on the Lenten Season when the “spiritual temperature” is expected to be 
at a maximum as Christians set aside time for reflection on Jesus Christ—his suffering and his sacrifice, his 
life, death, burial and resurrection.  On Saturday 12th April Currie Kirk participated in a 24 hour Prayer Vigil 
as our contribution to the trypraying initiative involving some 50 churches in and around Edinburgh during 
Lent 2014.  The initiative was widely publicised with 60 Lothian buses carrying highly visible advertising 
and banners on church buildings, ours being on the front of the Gibson Craig Halls.  
 As we did on previous Prayer Vigils, time was divided into 24 – 1 hour “slots” of which 12, from 
9am to 9pm were in the Lounge in the Gibson Craig Halls and the remainder, from Midnight to 9am and 
from 9pm to Midnight on the Saturday, were in people’s homes.  Prayer “hosts” were appointed for each 
of the daytime slots and an open invitation was extended for anybody to join in for as little or as long as 
they wanted.  As was done last year, we produced a booklet to help focus our prayers, this year’s booklet 
being themed on the Fruit of the Spirit.  
 Excluding “hosts”, 22 people participated in the Vigil, an increase of 16 on last year.  It is estimated 
that more than half of the participants were from the local Baptist Church, with 6 from Currie Kirk and the 
remainder from other local Churches. 
 Those who attended or acted as “Hosts” for the Vigil were invited to complete an Evaluation 
Questionnaire and from the returns to date most found it a meaningful experience on their Lenten 
journey.  Here are some of the responses: 
 “I felt a great sense of peace wash over me and was moved to tears; 
 The Booklet was very useful and meaningful.  I will regularly use it; very appropriate to general life; 
 Might be better if “hosts” took a time of praying to keep the Vigil going (welcome for half an hour, 

pray for half an hour); 
 Praying in my own home in the middle of the night was a very special experience; 
 Best feeling ever; 
 Would rather pray in the Church; don’t believe location of the Gibson Craig Halls necessarily 

encourages participation; 
 I got encouragement and a quiet and peaceful time with The Lord; 
 Challenged to pray more for our brothers and sisters in Currie Kirk, and that we as Christians in this 

village learn to support and pray God’s blessing on one another”. 
 There was a comment on trying to improve publicity generally and also of the need to provide 
better signage at the Gibson Craig Halls.  If we undertake a Vigil next year these suggestions will be kept in 
mind along with the idea of splitting “hosts” time between welcoming and praying.  
 Thank you to all “hosts” who helped make the Vigil possible and all participants who supported the 
day of prayer.  
 And here is a great prayer story from another Church: 
“While at our church café today I noticed someone standing outside so I went to the door 
to talk with him.  He’s a young guy who lives in the neighbourhood who I’ve met before, 
given a trypraying booklet to and witnessed to.  He said, pointing to our trypraying 
banner, that he’s been doing that every day and he didn’t know what was happening, but 
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this peace came over him.  He read through the trypraying booklet and is somewhat amazed that his 
prayers are being answered.  He has come off drugs and is now coming off methadone and wants to get 
baptised.  He asked us what it was and did we do it!”  
 We have also heard of several cases of people in despair over personal or family problems and having seen 
the advertisements on Lothian buses were greatly encouraged in their prayers. 
 We were encouraged by the support in the Vigil from the local Baptist Church and echo their sentiment 
that we pray for one another as we endeavour to show God’s love in this community. 

Vacancy—The Way Ahead 
 

O n 11 May, our minister intimated that after six years in Currie she was moving to Greyfriars, Edinburgh to 
undertake the post of Associate Minister.  Lezley takes up her new role on 1 July and her last Sunday with us 

will be 22 June.  On that day we are due to have a light lunch in the Gibson Craig Halls at around 12 noon in aid of 
the Church of Scotland’s HIV Programme and this will be the ideal opportunity for us to say our farewells to Lezley 
and Andrew so please join us if you are able on that day.  
 During the vacancy, a wide range of issues have to be dealt with, and many people have to be informed and 
consulted.  The Church has a rather detailed procedure to be followed, and I will summarise, as best as I can, these 
arrangements, although by the time this article is printed some of the steps may well have been intimated already 
to the congregation.  
 Beginning with the Presbytery meeting of 13 May, the following was agreed (this is an extract from the 
Presbytery Minute): 
 
1. agree to Mrs Stewart’s demission; 
2. declare that the charge of Currie will become vacant on 30 June 2014; 
3. instruct the Presbytery Clerk to bring forward the appointment of an Interim Moderator; 
4. note that the Presbytery Plan states that the congregation have permission to call a minister on a Basis of 

Unrestricted Tenure; 
5. agree that the number of persons to serve on the Nominating Committee should be thirteen; 
6. authorise the Presbytery Clerk to intimate these decisions to the congregation of Currie. 
 
The Presbytery is working on the appointment of an Interim Moderator whose role will be to preside at all meetings 
of the Kirk Session and at all congregational meetings in connection with the vacancy.  As to the day to day needs of 
the Parish a locum will be appointed, so technically a charge is never vacant.  Normally the Locum takes Sunday 
Worship and provides two day’s pastoral cover per week. 
 A Nominating Committee (formerly called Vacancy Committee) will be formed in due course.  The work of 
the Nomination Committee generally takes a number of months and therefore it could well be some time before a 
new Minister is inducted. 
 There is no doubt that a ministerial vacancy is a very significant time in the life of a Church.  What happens 
in this period and what decisions are made will affect Currie Kirk’s future life.  We are entering a time of opportunity 
and excitement.  That can also bring with it anxiety and concern! The Lord’s words in Joshua 1.9 are:  
 

“Be strong and courageous … do not be discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with you wherever you go.”  
 
 In the months ahead, while all of us will have a role to play in serving the needs of the Parish, especially 
pastorally in the looking after each other, let us do so with confidence, for our future is in good hands, the hands of 
our loving God. 
 
Grant Gordon, Session Clerk. 
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Snack Lunches at the Gibson Craig Hall 
 

S nack Lunches have now closed for the summer, having raised the wonderful sum of £1,500 for charity during 
the past season.  At the AGM it was decided to donate the following amounts:  

 
Gibson Craig Hall      £300 
The 65th Boys’ Brigade (Currie) Company   £200 
Friday Baby & Toddler Group    £200 
L’Arche—House for people with learning disabilities  £200 
Edinburgh Medical Missionary Service   £200 
Mary’s Meals      £200 
Age-related Macular Degeneration    £200 

 
 Snack Lunches are open on Tuesdays from 12 noon in the Gibson Craig Hall between mid-September and 
mid-May when teams of volunteers serve delicious soup and home-baking at very reasonable prices. 
 Lunches have been run for 30 years as a service to the community, so a big thank you to all our helpers and 
loyal customers.  Why not come along and try our super range of fare when we re-open in September—you are 
sure to receive a warm welcome! 
 We’re always looking for more volunteer help too, so if you think you’d like to help out in any way please 
contact Viola MacPhail 449 4664. 

Currie Kirk Minibus Fund 
Registered Charity Number SC012965 
  

T he new Kirk minibus has arrived! The Trustees unanimously decided to buy the 
new-to-us Ford bus, which is still under warranty until June 2015, to replace the 

aging bus that the Kirk has had since October 2007 to operate under the conditions of 
the permit issued by the Church of Scotland. 
 The new bus is easier to access, with two grab rails and an automatically retracting electric step at the side 
door.   There is less need to duck at the top step, the roof opening is higher.  There are fewer seats which makes 
the seating more comfy and the passageway broader.  The bus is easier to handle, and with the new technology 
built-in has greatly improved user safety. 
 The bus is available to those who require transport to come to the Kirk and Jean Pringle (449 7716) looks 
after the passenger list, please contact Jean if you would like to join the list. 
 A new issue of sun shine bags in support of the bus will be available on the bus; from the Kirk Office or by 
contacting the treasurer on 451 5112.   

 
The new bus will be available for viewing by all  

 
at the Annual Public General Meeting of the Charity which will be held  

 
in the Gibson-Craig Hall at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 10 June 2014. 
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Good Book Group 
 

O ur book for May was The Little Coffee shop of Kabul by Deborah Rodriguez—this was read by 
eleven of us—a result not always attained.  Most of us enjoyed it although we believed that 

some of the characters were not quite realistic.  The main lesson learnt was that we were glad to be 
living in the west and not in Afghanistan!  Some of the group feel women in this country may still be 
arguing for equality but in Afghanistan life for women is a struggle for independence and the right 
to be educated.  We rated the book 6.4 out of 10—one of our higher ratings.  
 We have chosen The Timekeeper by Mitch Albom as our next book—why don’t you read it 
and come to our next meeting on the 2nd of June to discuss what you think of it with the rest of the 
group? As a little advance information I can tell you that I have already read it and can say it is quite 
different from our previous list so do read it and come along—we always have a most enjoyable 
evening and will be looking for suggestions for the next session. 
 
Irene Harper  

 

Situation Vacant 
Urgent Requirement for 

TREASURER 
 
After nine years of quite excellent service our Treasurer, Neil Beattie intimated in March that he has decided to retire 
as Treasurer following completion and presentation of our 2014 Accounts.  To replace Neil, the person needs to start 
working with him very, very soon as the 2015 budgeting process gets under way as early as September this year.  This 
is followed by the preparation of our 2014 Annual Accounts early in the New Year, agreeing the figures with the Kirk’s 
Auditor, presenting them to the Kirk Session and eventually to the congregation at the Annual Stated Meeting in 
March 2015. 
 
We cannot stress enough the urgency in this appointment.  Ideally we would like to have Neil’s successor in place by 
the end of June.  If you are able to undertake the role or know of someone whom you feel might be suitable please 
speak, as soon as possible, to either: 

Rev Lezley Stewart 449 4719 
Neil Beattie 449 2792 

Meg Watson 449 4874 
Grant Gordon 449 2554 

Pastoral Review 
 

T he March edition of Clipboard carried a fairly lengthy article on our Local Church 
Review, highlighting the Kirk Session’s agreed aims and objectives over the next few 

years.  One of the earliest scheduled objectives is to review and improve the ways in which we support our members, 
for Church is much more than weekly Sunday worship.  In this connection, towards the end of the summer we will be 
asking all our members to complete a questionnaire in which we seek their responses to a number of different 
questions in regard to how they would like to be supported in a pastoral sense. 
 To help with this review we have engaged the assistance of an external facilitator, Anne Mulligan, a Church of 
Scotland Deacon, who has recently retired from a Chaplaincy role at Edinburgh Royal Infirmary.  She will be working 
with two of our Elders, Agnes Barr and Bill Porteous, aided by Sandra Cranford, who is Coordinator of our Pastoral 
Visitors.  Anne will be arranging a number of meetings with those currently involved in pastoral care within the parish, 
and once the information provided by our members has been analysed Anne will bring a strategic report and 
recommendations to Kirk Session before the end of the year.  

Grant Gordon, Session Clerk. 
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 65th Edinburgh (Currie) Company 
(Registered Charity No. SCO34640) 

Kidz@Currie—operate a Creche catering for babies, toddlers and pre-schoolers and a Sunday Club 

for Primary and Secondary school age. 
 Children are invited to join the congregation for the start of the Church service at 10am and then leave  
part way for Kidz@Currie.  Kidz@Currie enjoy stories, arts, crafts and games.  All welcome—please come along and 
join us! 
 

Souper Sundae 22 June 
 
Souper Sundae takes place on 22 June and is a chance for the church family to enjoy a lunch of soup and ice cream 
sundaes together.  Here is an idea for a Banoffee style sundae for you to make at home.  
 

Banoffee Ice Cream Sundae Recipe 
 
Serves 1:  You will need: 
 
A tall glass 
1 banana—sliced 
Vanilla ice cream 
Toffee Sauce 
Whipped cream (fresh or aerosol) 
’99 Flake to decorate 
 
Place one third of the sliced banana in the bottom of the glass, cover with toffee sauce and one scoop of vanilla ice 
cream on top. Repeat this step again.  Finish with the remainder of the banana and a little more sauce.  Finally top 
with whipped cream and ’99 flake and or wafers.  Enjoy! 

A t the 53rd Annual Inspection 
Mrs  Margaret Gordon presented Awards 

and Prizes to Boys in the Anchors; Juniors and 
Company Section.  Margaret was accompanied 
by her husband Grant.  The Company’s 
Chaplain was in attendance with her husband, 
Andrew—though Pip was left at home!!  
 An enjoyable evening was had by all 
who attended.  The Anchors and Juniors 
showed off their skills at games.  The Company 
boys tried to impress the parents with a drill 
item which had three of the boys blindfolded!!  
Many of the parents in the audience who had 
been boys in the Company must have 
wondered that drill was not like this in their 
day!!   Entertainment followed by the pipers 
playing Highland Cathedral.  Jason Wang played 
a piece on the violin while the collection was taken. 
 Two Queens Men and four President’s Badges were awarded.  Cameron MacLeod and Neil Wang gained 
the highest honour in the BB.   Abhi Jayanty; Andrew Faulds; David Kong; and Lewis Fegan received the Presidents 
Badge which sets them on course to gain the Queen’s Badge. 
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 Family News 
 

 Obituary: Jesus said: “I am the Resurrection and the Life” 

   (John 11:25) 

  
 Peter Nixon, 51 Thomson Road 

 

 Archie Thomson, 32 Riccarton Crescent 

 

 
 Please pray for the families 

 

June 
1 Mr & Mrs B Eunson, 7 Muir Wood Crescent 
 

8  Mrs M McDonald, 1 Featherhall Crescent South 
 Mrs M Watson, 31 Muir Wood Drive 
 

15 Mrs M Jack, Woodlands Care Home, Livingston 
 

22  Mrs A Murray, 30 Easter Currie Terrace 
 

29 Mrs J Sandilands, 21 Rowantree Avenue 
 

July 
6 Mrs E Patton, 8 Cherry Tree Loan 
 

13  Mrs B Dow, 48 Thomson Drive 

July 
20  Mrs H Stewart, 4 Forthview Road 
 

27 Donations to Currie Kirk Flower Fund 
 

August 
3 Donations to Currie Kirk Flower Fund 
 

10 Mrs M Davidson, 12 Thomson Road 
 

17 Mrs M Greig, 45 Thomson Road 
 

24  Mrs W McLauchlan, 86 Lanark Road West 
 

31  Mrs J Robertson, 7 Bonaly Gardens, Colinton 
 Mrs N Wardall, 1 Cherrytree View 

Donations for flowers may be sent to Mrs Erica Porteous, 2 Pentland View, Currie, or left at the Church Office or in 
the Elder’s Box of Bill Porteous in the Link Building, and any cheques made payable to Currie Kirk Flower Fund.  
Erica can be contacted on 449 6894 for any further information regarding donations. 

Baptism: 
 
18 May   Adam Scott Thomson 
 
Blessing  
 
4 May  Robert James Martin, 4th May 

July-August Flower List 
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 WHO’S WHO 

Currie Kirk is a registered Charity (Scottish Charity No. SC001554) 

Clipboard 
C lipboard can now be found on the Currie Kirk Website with one click to http://www.curriekirk.org/clipboard/ - why 

not mark it as a favourite.   The September issue will focus on New Beginnings and any other articles should be 
sent using a Word attachment by email to isobelwebber@btinternet.com by Friday 22 August 2014. 

Name Contact Meeting Day Telephone No 

Minister Rev Lezley J Stewart, The Manse 

43 Lanark Road West 

lezleystewart@btinternet.com 

  449 4719 

Currie Kirk Church Office 

(Scottish Charity No. SC001554) 

Gibson Craig Hall, Lanark Road West, 

Currie, EH14 5NY 

Secretary: Val Reid 

e-mail currie_kirk@btconnect.com 

Monday 11 am – 3.00 pm 

Wednesday 6.15 – 9.00 pm 

Saturday 9.00—11.45 am 

  

451 5141 

  

Session Clerk Grant Gordon 

email: gggordon@btinternet.com 

  449 2554 

Treasurer Neil Beattie 38 Newmills Crescent 

e-mail N31LBT@blueyonder.co.uk 

  449 2792 

Gift Aid & Offerings Treasurer Ron Dow 48 Thomson Drive 

ronedow@blueyonder.co.uk 

  538 2313 

Weddings/Funeral Officer Sandy Harper 16 Pentland View   449 4258 

Organist Contact Church Office   451 5141 

Gibson Craig Hall Caretakers & 

bookings 

May and Bill Sutherland 

56 Thomson Crescent 

  449 7747 

Hospital Transport Coordinator 

Deputy Coordinator 

Elizabeth Wood 

Jim Ure 

  538 0363 

449 6498 

Kirk House Bookings Val Reid   07505 134506 

Life and Work Eileen Chadwick   449 2559 

Magazine Distributor Jean Dick   449 6374 

Boys’ Brigade Captain Jim Webber :  Anchors 
  Juniors 
  Company/Seniors 

Thursday 6.00-7.00 pm 
Thursday 7.00-8.30 pm 
Friday 7.00-9.30 pm 

451 5112 

Teen Café Viola MacPhail 449 4664 Friday 

Mini Bus Sunday lift organiser Jean Pringle   449 7716 

Mini Bus Bookings Isobel Webber   451 5112 

Banner Group Janet Robertson Thursday 441 1499 

Care Van Fiona Pigott Once a month 466 1459 

Pastoral Visitors Sandra Cranford   449 4639 

Currie Kirk Singers Tom Masson Various 449 2561 

Guild Mary Thomson Tuesday 449 5919 

Kidz@Currie Elaine Rae Sunday 451 5384 

Messy Church Contact Church Office Last Friday of each month Gibson 
Craig Hall from 2.00 pm—3.30 pm 
except June, July, August & December 

451 5141 

Walking Group Rena Milligan Third Sunday of each month 449 2017 


